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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 26th November 2014 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman), Messrs Dewi Lewis, Wyn Williams, Mrs Alison Evans, 

Mrs Anne Thomas, Councillor Bob Kilmister, Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Gareth Howells.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 29th October 2014 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) FLOWER BEDS, PUNCHESTON GREEN. Written confirmation has been received from 
Mr J Emrys Llewelyn, Area Maintenance Manager North, Pembs County Council stating that the County Council have no objections to the Community Council to plant and maintain the flower beds at Puncheston Green. Two copies of a Licence Agreement were signed by the Chairman, one copy to be returned to Mr Llewelyn.
(b) NOISE POLLUTION. The Clerk reported that he had written a letter to Mr Mark Elliott, Head of Public Protection, Pembs County Council regarding the complaint received from Mr Beat Wehren, Fronhaul, Little Newcastle of noise pollution caused by bird scarers at Sealyham Farm, Wolf’s Castle. A letter of reply had been received from Mr David Walters, Pollution Control Officer, Pembs County Council stating that an assessment with regard to noise would take place. The Clerk had spoken to 
Mr Wehren and informed him of planned the assessment.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) DEFECTIVE STREET LAMPS. The Clerk confirmed that he had reported lamp 803/427 at Penrhiw, Puncheston and lamp 803/1819 at Ynysfechan, Puncheston to the Service Line. Lamp 803/427 has been repaired. Lamp 803/1819 has been removed. On 19th November he had reported defective street lamp 803/424 near Penygraig, to the Service Line. Dewi Lewis reported that street lamp 803/400 at Awelfa, Puncheston was defective. The Clerk to report this lamp to the Service Line.
5. Planning.
(a) Pembs CC 14/0465/PA. Planning permission granted for conversion of a former granny annexe into a holiday let unit at Fronhaul, Letterston SA62 5TB.
(b) Pembs CC 13/0766/PA. Planning application for the erection of two wind turbines (30.1m hub height and 41.8m to blade tip), associated infrastructure and access track at land North of Pentre Farm, Letterston, SA62 5TH. As agreed the Clerk had addressed the Planning Committee at County Hall on
4th November 2014, objecting to the application, and Councillor Bob Kilmister had moved refusal of this planning application. The application was unanimously refused planning permission by the Planning Committee.
(c) Pembs CC 14/0359/PA. Planning permission granted for the variation of condition No 4 of planning consent 13/0410/PA to allow for the erection of an endurance 50KW wind turbine (hub height 24.8m and blade tip 34.5m), at White Hall, Little Newcastle, SA62 5TE.
(d) Pembs CC 13/0025/PA. Erection of 2 Wind Turbines (hub height32.5m, tip height47.5m) Llys-Y Defaid, Letterston, SA62 5TP. Notification received from The Planning Inspectorate that the appeal by 

Mr Ian Hunter against the decision by Pembs County Council to refuse planning permission for these two wind turbines has been dismissed.
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6. Financial Report.

The Clerk presented a financial report as at 26th November 2014 with projected figures to the end of the financial year. A copy of the report is attached as an annexe to these minutes.

7. Clerk’s Salary and Expenses.

 It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed to pay the Clerk a salary of £650.00 for the period 1st July to 31st December 2014. It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by 

Alison Evans and agreed to pay the Clerk’s expenses of £11.17 for the period 26th June to 18th November 2014.

8. Precept 2015/16.

It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed that a precept of £2,200.00 should be requested for 2015/16 in the light of the facts that the balance in hand on 1st April 2014 had been £1,710.76, the projected balance in hand on 31st March 2015 would be £1,654.79 and the projected expenditure for 2014/15 would be £2,292.69.
9. Correspondence.
(a) The following items of correspondence were received for information:-

(i) Pembs County Council. Letter and posters regarding driver refresher course ‘Drive for Life’ aimed at the 65+ age range. Posters to be displayed in the Notice Boards.
(ii) Pembs County Council. Letter and posters with details of changes to waste and recycling collections over the Christmas and New Year period. Because the changes do not affect Puncheston Community there is no need to display the posters in the Notice Boards.
(iii) Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority. Updates on Local Development Plan Land Allocations. None of the changes affect Puncheston Community
(iv) PAVS. Notification of AGM and a meeting regarding ‘Re-Imagining Public Services’ on Friday 5th December 2014 at Crundale Community Hall, Crundale.
(v) E-mail from Vicky Moller drawing the attention of the Community Council to the fact that there is an Electric Car Club car available for the use of the Community of Puncheston. Anyone interested should contact Julie Latrobe, Villa Farm, Puncheston.
(vi) E-mail from Sammy Milston, PACTO drawing attention to the various services provided by PACTO including Country Cars and Electric Car Club.

10. Any Other Business.
(a) DONATIONS TOWARDS COSTS OF CHRISTMAS LIGHTS. Alison Evans reported that Little Newcastle Community Association had purchased additional Christmas tree lights at a cost of £49.99. No further details had been received from the Puncheston Recreation Committee. It was agreed that we would finalize this matter at the January 2015 meeting.
(b) BROKEN BRIDLEWAY SIGN. Alison Evans reported that the bridleway sign for Bridleway 78/3 on the Trecwn road just past the Puncheston Amenity Area was broken. The Clerk to report this to the Public Rights of Way Section, Pembs County Council.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.45 p m and he wished everyone a Happy Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.

Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 28th January 2015 at 7.30 p m at Puncheston School.
